
Mercer Area Sno-Goers General Meeting
Sunken Horse Saloon December 10, 2014

In Attendance:
Tanner Hiller Carol Morden
Quentin Hoffmeister Darrell Fohr
Scott Beebe Wayne Riebe – Gateway Lodge
Doug Westenberger Andy Smith
Angie Beyer Bill Beyer
Lynn Beyer Wayne Renz
Dan Craig – Craig’s Fisher Lake Inn Deb Minnis
Elmer Gosh Shari Younger
Jack Gruenke Jim Schoenhard
Jeanne Schoenhard Jim Storck
Kathy Storck Paul Juske
Judy Juske Jim Hannemann
Kathy Hannemann Tom Renz

Meeting called to order at 7:35 p.m.

Secretary Report:  Motion to accept board minutes by Jim, 2nd by Andy.

Treasurer Report:  Balance is $17,203.41 with all bills paid to date.  Motion to accept by Doug, 2nd by 
Tanner.

Trail Boss:  Luke absent.  
 Per Tanner – all gates are open.  If it warms up, there will be brushing done this weekend.  Jim 

H. wants section between John Dul Rd and Wallace Rd brushed.  Jim will lead brushing brigade 
and Andy and Jack will help.  Andy will contact people to help get this done. 

 Tanner put up fences to block snowmobiles going over a driveway between Ico and the grade.  
Tanner will call Terra regarding whether or not these fences should stay. 

PR:  Bill Gust absent.  He is still working on getting quotes for web page.

Sign Master:  Tanner will fix Kat’s sign when he gets the right size plexiglass.  He will be putting “open 
water” signs by problem areas.  

Old Business:
 Insurance – Advantage Insurance quote is $1,000/yr cheaper and they will cover the building. 

Tanner motions to change insurance company, 2nd by Andy.  Motion carries.  Darrell will change 
insurance December 11, 2014.  

 Motion to add new voting board position for Dave McNutt by Wayne, 2nd by Lynn Beyer.  Motion
carries.  Vote goes to next general meeting.  

 Winter Blast – Wayne needs help and people should contact him.



New Business:
 Wayne says Lake of the Falls Park will be making upgrades that will ban recreation vehicles.  He 

talked to Terra who reassures him that this will not affect the snowmobilers.  Wayne suggests 
that we talk to County Board members and let them know that we are concerned.  

 Andy welcomed Dan Craig from Craig’s Fisher Lake Inn as a new member.  
 Candy Cane parade is this Saturday December 13, 2014.  Any member who would like to help 

should show up.  

Motion to adjourn meeting @ 8:10 p.m. by Tanner, 2nd by Andy.


